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Hello everyone,

 It’s time for another edition of Olney Memories so sit back and 

enjoy another stroll down memory lane.  

Once again let me remind everyone to keep letting me know when you have e-mail address changes so you don’t miss any issues!  Thanks.

Thank you for your contributions.  They are what makes Olney Memories successful.
Happy reading.

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ed Doolin 

roydoolin@hotmail.com

I remember a high school play in 61, 62, or 63, based upon Caesar's court. I believe it was a spoof on Shakespheres plays. The football players wore togas and rode tricycles. I believe it was one of the best plays I ever saw. One dialogue sequence was: "Hail Caesar" with the reply: "Hail yes." I wish that video had been invented by then. Does anyone else remember that play?

Ed Doolin

Class of 1964

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Tim Jones

unclefroggie@netscape.net
I was just recalling some more famous people who were in Olney, Jerry Lee Lewis was there.  I met Faron Yound and Crystal Gayle.  I was in a cavalcade when Evel Knievel
came to Olney as spokesman for AMF.  I remember Mrs. French from Jr. High who was friends with Rex Allen, I think they wrote some songs for him.  Of course there were a lot more.  I sure wish I could have met Clint Walker when he was in town, I saw his car but didn't see him.  Cheyenne was my favorite TV cowboy at that time.  

 
I wasn't a spokesman for AMF, Evel Knievel the famous motorcycle stuntman was.  I was just in the motorcade
bringing up the rear.  I don't think I even got a glimpse of him.  This was back in the 70's.

I met Faron Young, the country singer, at the Eagles, back in the 70s also.  He performed there a couple of nights.
One of those nights the management called the Sheriff's department because of a heckler.  I responded, there was a huge crowd.  I walked in and someone pointed the heckler out and I went over and got him, no trouble.  Faron said he would like to thank the Sheriff's Department for coming out.  I think I might have gotten a round of applause.  I just wanted to get out of there.  I don't like crowds, nothing against Faron Young.

I met Crystal Gayle just before she skyrocketed to fame with "Don't it make your Brown Eyes Blue", she had been performing as "Loretta Lynn's" sister.  I had a girlfriend whose Dad ran the establishment, the Fountain's Lodge, so I briefly got to talk to her as her entourage escorted out the door after her performance.  She really was and is a good singer.

Jerry Lee Lewis performed in Olney in the late 60's, there was a club across the Arcadia Theater in the basement, may have Moose or Eagles.  This was right in the middle of the scandal where he married a cousin, who I think was much younger than him.

Buddy Rich performed at Olney Central College, didn't meet him though.  One year Box Car Willie performed at the Fair, didn't meet him either.


Oh, now I remember why I put my Web site in there, http://followthesun.homestead.com/ClayCounty.html.  The Illinois Historical Preservation Agency is interested in Meskers.  Meskers are the turn of the century storefronts
found in many towns across the US, but largely in Illinois.  Olney has some but I don't recall which ones are
registered.  I have been working with the Illinois Historical Preservation on some projects.  I conducted a tour for a representative and I had 5 of them certified here in Louisville, they are the only ones to have been certified authentic by the Illinois Historical Preservation Agency.  My website provides a link with that State Agency where you can find all you could possibly want to know and then some.

The historical marker in Olney is called "Solar Power in Olney"  Back in the 80s I found that an important experiment took place in secrecy, someplace in Olney.  H. E. Willsie was one of the
men who conducted "Experiments in the Development of Power from the Sun's Heat", Engineering
News, May 1909.  Along with a partner John Boyle jr. from Paris, Illinois, they are recognized as
pioneers in that field and actually operated the Willsie Sun Power Company"  They operated a power plant that ran 24 hrs a day it failed because they could not compete with the cheapness and abundance of coal.  At any rate, it was deemed historically significant from the Illinois Historical
Society and the marker is in the Olney City Park.

I wasn't able to generate much interest in it back then, but the St. Louis Post dispatch did a couple of stories on it.

HE Willsie was an inventor and patent attorney.  He is credited as having created the Photak Camera, the first camera for the consumer, at that point only professional photography was
available.  The Photak was the predecessor to Eastman Kodak (although Kodak takes the
credit for this I believe).  Willsie was married to Honroe Willsie Morrow, famous for her writings
about the west, a magazine editor, an authority on Abraham Lincoln, and very prominent and
very prominent in the early 1900s.  Some of her novels have been screenplays for Movies.  A Young Jimmy Stewart played in one of her stories "Hearts of the Desert" I believe".

Honore Willsie Morrow also wrote The Forbidden Trail.  I recently discovered that in this story she
gives an account of a man who was doing work in solar energy.  Honore often wrote stories that were true accounts she just changed names and places.  In this story I believe she is writing about her husband HE Willsie.  So in this manner the book enhances the historical marker.  I have not
fully researched the story in a while, but there may be a reference to Robert Ridgeway, not by name
but she mentions a gentleman from the Smithsonian who served as an advisor.  That may be a stretch.

 As far as I know I am the only one who has made this connection as it relates to the history
in Olney.

There is an opportunity for someone to run with this and write a book.  I am certainly not going to get into that enterprise.  Which I am afraid I have done with this email.  I hope this is good info for you Olneans.
 
Tim Jones

Class of ‘66

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Gwen McDonald Day
doveharp@sbcglobal.net
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                     Sitting at table at East Side Mikes is Bert & Irene Roby along with their daughter

Alberta Roby.   The girl at the end of the table w/the apron is 
Fay Harteroad.  
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Group with Jerry Hovey
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Mary Margaret & Jerry Hovey

Gwen McDonald Day

Class of ‘55

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Carole   Kallansrude

caroledk@yahoo.com
Thanks for continuing with the Olney Memories. It is good to be in touch with friends and schoolmates back home and the Olney Memories is an excellent way of bringing back good memories.  
  

I am currently serving in the Peace Corps in Tonga and I would like to hear from them. My e-mail address is, caroledk@yahoo.com . 

 There just might be someone else in our age range that would be interested in what it is like as an "older" volunteer. 
  

Everything is going fine here. I'm teaching computer and library now and enjoy it - although I have a lot to learn about teaching! I just hope I do a good job for the children. Most of them are a delight and the others are tolerable! 

I'm gradually making some "palangi" (foreigners) friends. I try to cultivate new contacts wherever I am (standing in line at the store, wherever). The Tongans are very nice to me. 

  

Carol Kallansrude 

Class of ‘60 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

Gary Totten

totten@shawneelink.net
Amber and I were wondering the other day how the "goose nibble" part of Olney got that name. I don't recall reading that anywhere. I thought maybe you might know. I know that was the name people used to reference the former grocery store there, but suspect the name preceded the store. I have always liked the name because it sounds so colorful and down home-ish. Maybe when Olney was settled, geese used to stop there to nibble on acorns while heading south for the winter. 

                        

Gary Totten
Class of ‘65

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Gloria Dean

masdean33@sbcglobal.net
I am sure that LOTS of the readers of the OM's know Bernard Eagleton, and probably had him for a teacher at one time.  I had him as my 1st grade teacher, at Ritter School, South of Olney, near Calhoun.  I also had him for 8th Grade Math at Central School in Olney.  I've known him all these years, as he lived near us in the Ritter School area and when we moved into Olney later, he lived in the same block we lived on.  I think that he was Supt. of Schools at one time.  He is amazing and always knows me when he sees me.  Has a wonderful memory.  At the present he is living in Springfield, near his son.  I'm sure he would love to hear from any of you that know him. 

 

His address is: Bernard Eagleton, 2408 Pebble Beach, Springfield, IL 62704

 

Gloria Dean,

 Class of 50

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Barbara Elie Prince
Shyrockee@aol.com 
Thank you so much for sending more memories.  It has set me to thinking about my few years in that area. Compared to the years I have spent away from Olney the 20 some years I spent there is small but that is my roots and for that I have very good memories.
 

Do you remember Gaffners Drug Store? I worked there my Senior year when I was in D.E..  (Distributive Education.)  I worked there until I went to work at General Telephone Co the fall after I graduated.  Every time I go to CVS the smells draws me back to the time I spent there at Gaffners.  I worked mainly at the jewelry counter.  That seems like soooooo long ago. I guess in reality it was a long time ago.  The cash register there was one of these huge cash registers that was manually operated where it had all the buttons for the cash purchase. Back then there wasn't credit cards to worry about.  It was fun working there at Christmas time because we did gift wrapping and everyone was so in the Christmas spirit.  Bob Blackburn was the owner then and for Christmas he gave me $25.00. I was delighted since I didn't make much as a student working there. I think I started out making $.50 an hour. .  I will never forget I took the money and bought my Senior pictures and gave them to my folks for Christmas. Even though I didn't make much money it was a joy for me to have a job where I did make a little. 
 

My, this has opened a whole new world for me and I am going to love it.  Our roots are so much what determine our destiny.
 

Thank you again Ann for starting something that gives us good things to think about in a time when the world seems to be falling apart.
 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Elie Prince

Class of ‘62

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Janice Teel Crites

kjcrites@illiniwireless.com
I have an idea!  I wish someone would do a "memory map"  of Main St., Whittle, & Walnut, during the 1950's!!  Maybe someone could tell us, what stores were where, on each street, at the time that we were teenagers.  It appears that a lot of them have already been mentioned.  Or, if someone wants to get real specific, even draw a map of these streets and stores.  Then it could be posted to Olney Memories.
 

Thanks again for all you have done!!!                  

Janice (Teel) Crites – 

Class of 1960

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Kenny R. Crites

kjcrites@illiniwireless.com 

 

First of all, let me express how much I have enjoyed the first 40 copies of Olney Memories.  We received all 66 copies, at once, but still have 26 left to go.  I just can't put them down!  They are so enjoyable!

 

I am Kenny R. Crites, class '57.  In 1959, I married Janice Teel, class '60.  We will celebrate our 50th anniversary in July, 2009. 

 

I just want to remind you what it was like to go to a school outside of Olney.  I was born and raised south of Claremont.  I started to a country school, called Eureka School.  I went there for 1/2 year, then we moved.  Then I went to Black Oak School for 1 1/2 years.  About then, the schools were consolidated, and I went to Claremont School through the 8th grade.  Some of the teachers were: Amy Harmon, Naomi Gaede, Mildred Littlejohn, Oliver Fisher, Hazel Klingler, and a teacher nicknamed "Corn Cob".  

 

I remember, one day, when "Corn Cob" left the school grounds to smoke his pipe.  When he came back into the gym, his pants caught on fire, as he had failed to get his corncob pipe completely snuffed out.  Quite exciting!!  "Corn Cob" was our basketball coach.  While we were at basketball practice, someone (???) started throwing snowballs into the gym.  He caught me and was going to make an example out of me!  He started to swing his hand to slap me up side of my head.  I dropped to the floor, and he missed me!  I started running to the hallway.  Miss Littlejohn was there, and asked me "Where are you going in such a hurry, Kenny?"  I had so much respect for her, that I just stopped.  "Corn Cob" arrived and took me back to the gym, but never tried to slap me again.

 

Oliver Fisher went home for lunch, everyday.  I would slip up to the store and buy some chewing & smoking tobacco.  Mr. Fisher caught me, once, and took it away.  Later, I was able to get myself some more tobacco.  I happened to have a big wad in my mouth, when Mr. Fisher came back into the classroom.  Guess what?  I had to swallow it!  That broke me!!  It seems that I spent a lot of my time at a little desk, facing the corner!

 

Believe it or not, in the 8th grade, I won third place for the American Legion Award.  We had to write an essay about America.  So I really did learn a lot.  Lots of memories from Claremont Grade School.  I went on to ERHS for four years.

 

Kenny R. Crites

Class of 1957
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Geneed309@aol.com 
Got the pictures,  I was born to Lyle and Helen Inyart on May 19th 1940 at 7;00 a. m 7 lbs 3 oz. I was born at Summers Clinic by Dr Thomas Summers M. D. My Grandmother was a cake decorator and lived in Olney Ill. Her name was Flo Bowlby,  she also did homemade noodles for everyone who ordered them she did cakes and pies. She resided at 728 South Elliott St, Olney Ill. My mother’s maiden name was Helen McCauley. I am the oldest of 4 children. I have 2 sisters and 1 brother. I came to Florida in September of 1980. I graduated from Feitshans High School in 1958 in Springfield Ill. My Mother remarried to Gene Summers and they resided in Florida for 45 yrs. My Mother has retired and we enjoy doing things together and Wal Marting.

Phyllis Jean Inyart Wimberly

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Janice Teel Crites  '60
jkcrites@illiniwireless.com 
 

 

Ann, 
I certainly have enjoyed reading all 66 copies of Olney Memories!!  I have to thank Loy Zimmerle '57, for putting me in touch with you.  I had heard that you were putting out some kind of "memories", but had no idea that it was as wonderful as this!  Thanks for all you do, for all of us!
 

I started grade school at Silver Street School and went there for three years.  Mrs. Hatch was my 1st grade teacher.  Later, all the bus students were sent to Central School.  I remember having Mrs. Scherer for 5th grade and Mr. Boley for 6th grade.  
 

I'll never forget, that in one of those classes, we had to learn to recognize birds and name them.  The teacher had numbered 8" x 10" pictures of the birds (seems like hundreds).  For the test, they set them up in the chalk trays of the blackboard and all over the room.  We had to walk around the room, write down the number, then name the kind of bird.  No multiple choice, like "Who Wants To Be A Millionaire".  It was really quite interesting, though.  I did know them back then, but I don't have a clue about very many of them, now.  Does anyone else remember that?
 

In 6th grade, at Central, I was a cheerleader, along with Carroll Rodgers & Sandy Henman.  Mr. Eagleton was the basketball coach.  We had some good times.
 

I, also, remember the Central School Christmas programs.  I remember that everyone had to wear white shirts or blouses and navy pants or skirts.  Honestly, it really did look nice, though!
 

As I remember, in Mr. Boley's class, at Christmas, he would get a projector and use Christmas cards to project the pictures onto the blackboard.  Then we would use colored chalk and color in the outlines.  They were really neat!
 

I went to Junior High School for the 7th and 8th grades.  Does anyone remember how the classes were divided?  Seems to me, that they were divided into 7W, 7X, 7Y, 7Z, and 8W, 8X, 8Y, 8Z.  Is that right?  I was the proud winner of, 1st place, for the American Legion Award.  The winner was voted for, by their classmates.  I considered that quite an honor!
 

I went to ERHS for three years.  After my Junior year, in 1959, I married Kenny Crites '57.  We will be married 50 years in July 2009.  After 10 years of marriage, I studied and got my diploma through the GED program.  I have stayed around Olney all these years, and have not regretted it at all!  Memories are wonderful!!!
 

Janice Teel Crites

Class of  '60

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

==========================================================================================================================================
